Ona ) R me

@ onve: Deputy President - D.A.S. Plastow

The Society of Motor Manufacturers and Traders Limited  Forbes House Halkin Streat London SW1X7DS  Telephone 01-235 7000
Registered Number 74359 England Registered Office

18 July 1979

The Rt. Hon. Margaret Thatcher, MP
Prime Minister,

10 Downing Street,

London S.W.1.

At the Society's Executive Committee meeting this morning - at which
I took the chair in the absence of our President, Sir Barrie Heath,

who is i1l - I was asked to advise you of the Committee's unanimous

agreement that:

als We are surprised at the criticisms of the Government
Budget strategy from some other parts of the private
sector.

The Budget provides a degree of incentive which will
encourage men and women at all levels in industry to
produce the extra effort and the initiatives which
are essential to this country's economic revival.

Management in the motor industry will certainly play
its part in striving for the improved productivity
and international competitiveness which are vital
to the industry's recovery.

We lock forward to a new relationship between industry
and Government in which Government does not seek to
intervene in the day-to-day management of industry, but:

spells out clearly what is expected from all
concerned with industry, including both manage-
ment and trade unions;

identifies and agrees with industry the economic
objectives to be pursued within the UK economy
and in our international trading relationships; and

recognises industrial efficiency and growth as a
major priority in its fiscal, social and legislative
policy decisions.
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